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Anew round of school visits commenced in the new academic year. From September
2021 to June 2022, representatives of the IPCC Secretariat visited a number of
primary and secondary schools. They delivered a total of 13 talks, introducing
students to the work and statutory functions of the Council through case sharing and
question-and-answer sessions. In view of the development of COVID-19 epidemic
situation, some talks had to be conducted onling, yet this arrangement did not seem
to dampen the enthusiastic support from the attending teachers and students.
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EZeMES _Hm1SEEMIEITEEEH The IPCC began its second round of engagement with District Fight Crime
SHRSEE) - iERAMEE R FEEANE - Committees of the 18 districts of Hong Kong. Mr Daniel Mui (Secretary-
hEREREESEERRTEEene General) attended meetings of the Wong Tai Sin, Kowloon City and Kwai

RV Rl remmear |, ae  1SING committees, and briefed the committee members on the role and
W TR Z i?‘_‘f%if' E@?@ﬂ%’fﬁiﬁb FEE statutory functions of the IPCC. He also exchanged views with the attending
B FEZERMRFBS - ERIRE - &GF members on the trends in complaints, false complaints, complainants’ rights
AN R EAE - UREHREEKIRLE  and responsibilities, as well as various Service Quality Improvement Initiatives
LIRS EENERES BTN ER o the IPCC proposed to the police. The committee members expressed their
YEEESNHEH ARBIRFHEAFEAILE appreciation of the IPCC’s efforts in maintaining a fair and impartial complaints

FT{EL B R REE - system.
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Council Chairman Ms Priscilla Wong Pui-sze led a delegation
comprising nine Council Members and Secretariat staff members
to visit the New Generation Report Room of Ngau Tau Kok Police
Station. Accompanied by representatives of CAPO, the IPCC
delegation was introduced to a series of enhanced facilities in the
New Generation Report Room, including semi-enclosed reporting
booths, electronic queuing system for public enquiries and other
police services, as well as the newly installed self-service kiosk.
IPCC Members also visited the detention facilities, and learnt more
about the operation of the e-alert system and CCTV system that
help ensure the security of detention cells.
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During the Joint Meeting between the IPCC and CAPO, the police gave a presentation
on the work of their Anti-Deception Coordination Centre, and provided a further
update on progress with follow-up work on the 52 recommendations proposed by
the IPCC in its Thematic Study Report. After the Joint Meeting, Council Chairman
Ms Priscilla Wong Pui-sze, accompanied by Mr Clement Chan Kam-wing, Chairman
of the Publicity and Community Relations Committee, and Mr Daniel Mui, Secretary-
General, met the media to introduce the Council’s 12th Report since becoming
a statutory body. The IPCC representatives also reported the latest statistics on
complaints arising from large-scale public order events, as well as the vetting
progress of investigation reports submitted by CAPO.
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Ms Regina Lau, Acting Deputy Secretary-General (Operations),
gave an online lecture via video communication platform to
students studying Diploma Yi Jin course “Police Force Practice” at
Caritas Institute of Community Education (CICE). Through sharing
the latest complaint statistics and real complaint cases, students
were given an insight into the role and statutory functions of the
IPCC. Ms Lau also exchanged views with the attending instructor
and students on the rights and responsibilities of complainants.
The attendees participated in the discussion enthusiastically and
expressed their appreciation of the new TV drama IPCC Frontline
produced by the Council.
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The IPCC responded to the Government’s call and rendered its ardent support
to the anti-epidemic campaign across the territory. Mr Daniel Mui, Secretary-
General, led 20 Secretariat staff members to participate in an anti-epidemic
event initiated by the Security Bureau. During this event, the Secretariat staff
delivered anti-epidemic service bags to residents of Sham Shui Po area in an
effort to help control the epidemic situation. In addition to distributing supplies
to the households, the Secretariat staff also sent well wishes to the residents,
and encouraged them to enhance personal protection in a concerted bid to fight
against COVID-19 and lead the city out of the epidemic as soon as possible.
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Chairman of Operations Advisory Committee Mr Alex Chu Wing-
yiu and Member Prof Martin Wong Chi-sang were invited
by the police force to join the Judging Panel for the Service
Quality Award Scheme 2021, and took part in adjudicating
projects submitted by different formations. Organised by
the Service Quality Wing of the police, the Scheme aims at
encouraging police officers to submit suggestions for further
enhancing their performance and effectiveness, so as to improve
the professionalism and service quality of the police.
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The IPCC received a delegation of nine Mainland legal officials who participated in the Common Law Training Scheme
organised by the Department of Justice. Mr Paul Lam Ting-kwok (Chairman of Legal Committee), Hon Jimmy Ng Wing-
ka (IPCC Vice Chairman and Member of Legal Committee), and Secretary-General Mr Daniel Mui introduced the two-tier
police complaints system in Hong Kong, the statutory functions and role of the IPCC, and the Council’s efforts in putting
forward Service Quality Improvement Initiatives to enhance service quality of the police. The delegates exchanged views
with the IPCC on the complaints handling system, and shared their experience in legal practice and law enforcement.
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An IPCC delegation of 11 Council Members and 15 Secretariat staff members,
led by Council Chairman Ms Priscilla Wong Pui-sze, visited the Police Tactical
Unit (PTU) Headquarters. The visit was to follow up the police’s implementation
progress of recommendations made by the IPCC in its Thematic Study Report.
The police briefed the delegation of follow up actions PTU had taken in five
major areas, namely: (1) Riot training for frontline officers, (2) Command and
coordination in tackling riots, (3) Dissemination of information to public in riots, (4)
Effect of tear gas, and (5) Police guidelines on handling riots.

The police showed the delegation an array of less-lethal weapons, the use
of which strictly complies with operation manuals written by the overseas
manufacturers and conforms to UN Basic Principles on the Use of Force. These
less-lethal weapons are currently used by overseas law enforcement agencies.
Since the handover in 1997, PTU has progressively switched to weapons and
ammunitions that are less lethal in order to minimise bodily harm to rioters,
but at the same time allow frontline officers to effectively handle riot situations.
The delegation also looked at the bullet-proof “Sabre-toothed tiger” armoured
personnel carrier and the small size Specialised Crowd Management Vehicle that
the police have newly acquired.

The IPCC delegation then watched a series of scenario-based practical training
exercises, and observed how frontline police officers, with an enhanced
knowledge of the use of force, applied different levels of appropriate force and
anti-riot tactics to tackle riots of variable magnitude. Four IPCC Members took
part in the drills in full internal security kits to experience how a riot platoon dealt
with severe challenges in ariot. The experience would facilitate Members to have
a better understanding of situations that might give rise to complaints against riot
officers.

This visit gave Members an insight into how the police would deal with riots, using
minimum force when necessary, to restore public order. It helped the Council to
impartially examine complaint cases stemmming from riots.
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